
 

March 24, 2023 
 
 
Hon. Kay Granger, Chairwoman   
H-307 The Capitol     
Washington, DC 20515    
 
Hon. Rosa DeLauro, Ranking Member 
1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
 
Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Centerville Village Sewer Expansion Project in fiscal year 
2024.  The entity to receive funding for this project is The Town of Barnstable, located at 367 
Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601 The funding would be used to install approximately 5.3 miles 
of sewers and 6 new sewer pump station which will connect approximately 350 properties to the 
municipal sewer system, collect approximately 66,000 gallons per day of wastewater, and 
remove approximately 6.6 kg/day of nitrogen from the Centerville River Watershed . 
 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will enable the Town of Barnstable 
to address nitrogen impairment through the extension of municipal sewer within the Village of 
Centerville, consistent with the Town of Barnstable’s Comprehensive Wastewater Management 
Plan (CWMP), in order to address nitrogen impairment in the Centerville River. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title 
VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 

 Sincerely,    
 
 
 
WILLIAM R. KEATING 
Member of Congress   

  


